From: corrine mitchell 
Sent: 28 April 2017 14:21
To: Planning
Subject: for the attention of Matthew Parry. 

Regarding planning application 15/00837/OUT – houses for Gavray Drive, Bicester.

Dear Mr Parry,

I would like to ask the council to reject the proposal to build these houses on the land at Gavray Drive, as this is one of the last few green spaces in Bicester; a supposed Green Town.  Recently housing has been approved all over the town; on the north west at the ‘Eco-village’, off Skimmingdish Lane, Graven Hill as well as the hundreds at Kingsmere.  Gavray Meadow is one of the last remaining spaces within the ring road and it is a wildlife haven that we should cherish and preserve.  

This application for 180 houses is for the west of the Gavray Drive site, whereas the Gavray Meadows wildlife site is on the east. The developers say they will put in an application for the east later. But the Council need to consider the whole of the site in one go and see a masterplan of the whole site before deciding how each bit should be developed.  Should only 180 are built on the west then there would have to be 120 houses built on the east. This is too many to build near the sensitive wildlife area and will overlap the conservation area too much. As the Council's Adopted Local Plan says that the whole of the Gavray site should take up to 300 houses, the developers should be forced to build more houses on the west side so fewer have to be built near the wildlife site on the east. 

I therefore urge the council to reject this application and insist that any further proposals should site more, if not all of the housing, on the west side of Gavray Drive with a clear plan for the site as a whole, including details on how the developers propose to fund and manage the wildlife site/nature conservation area which contains some of the UK's most endangered land, unimproved flood meadows and all the special plants and animals that depend on it.  

Thank you,

Corrine Mitchell.

4 Wilson Way, Caversfield, Bicester. OX27 8FB.

